
DELAWARE TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS 

 

MINUTES 

 
September 5, 2023 

 

The regular meeting of the Delaware Township Supervisors was called to order by Chairman 

Gary E. Truckenmiller at 6:30 P.M.  Others present were David R. Smith, Lance K. Gresh, 

Secretary/Treasurer Mark L. Burrows, and Solicitor Richard Shoch. 

 

A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by David R. Smith and passed to approve the August 7, 

2023 minutes as written. 

 

A motion by David R. Smith, seconded by Lance K. Gresh and passed to accept the treasurer’s 

report as presented. 

 

Clifton Hans and William M. Michael, Sr. asked the Supervisors to maintain and clean out a 

ditch that runs between Turbot Avenue and the Norfolk Southern Railroad between their 

properties.  After discussion, no action was taken. 

 

A motion by Gary E. Truckenmiller, seconded by David R. Smith and passed to approve the 2024 

Minimum Municipal Obligation, (MMO), in the amount of $35,230. 

 

A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by Gary E. Truckenmiller and passed to pay Russell 

Standard Corporation $207,064.76 out of the State Aid fund. 

 

A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by David R. Smith and passed to table replacing the 

windows in the office building. 

 

A motion by Gary E. Truckenmiller, seconded by Lance K. Gresh and passed to pay the bills as 

presented. 

 

Chairman Gary E. Truckenmiller adjourned the meeting at 7:01 P.M. to have an executive 

session with no action to follow. 

 

      Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

      Mark L. Burrows 

      Secretary/Treasurer 


